
Opposition to Extension of Emergency Bill and COVID-19 mandates 

I am writing to inform you that I DO NOT want an Extension to the Emergency Bill until 31 
October 2022 and do not agree with any COVID-19 vaccine mandate. 
 

• Using Australian Bureau of Statistics data on Deaths in Australia and Causes of death 
in Australia in 2020 and 2021, COVID-19 does not pose a significant risk to 
Australians and Queenslanders, being the 38th leading cause of death. 

• SARS-CoV-2 is treatable at home, as per Department of Health guidelines. 
• TGA has approved five different treatments (that are not a vaccine) for SARS-CoV-2 if 

a person is to contract the virus. 
• Reports of adverse effects from COVID vaccines have been under-reported, and the 

vaccines are killing people (see DAEN data and 5.3.6 Cumulative analysis of post-
authorization adverse event reports of PF-07302048 (BNT162B2) received through 
28-FEB-2021) 

• The immunity efficacy of the vaccines is mis-reported by the government, and are 
not long lasting, hence the so-called need for boosters. Pfizer's boss has said that the 
first two doses offer little to no immunity, and the booster offers only reasonable 
immunity. 

• Following a vaccine mandate for those that work in a 'high-risk setting' on 17 
December 2021, COVID-19 cases have sky-rocketed in Queensland, yet the 
movement of unvaccinated people has been significantly restricted. It is obvious that 
vaccinated people continue to spread this virus, rendering the mandates and 
associated restrictions useless. 

• Workers discriminated against for their health choices by the vaccine mandates have 
lost work/income, social interaction and inclusion, simply for choosing what to put 
into their bodies. This is called health literacy and is promoted in schools (HPE 
curriculum), by health providers and the Department for Health. 

• Vaccine mandates are being found unlawful in other western countries – why isn’t 
the Queensland Government listening to this information? 

• An extortionate amount of taxpayer money has been spent on COVID-19 vaccines, 
which considering the questionable efficacy and safety of the vaccines, is a 
substantial waste of money. 

• Lastly, if the Government was interested in the health of the state (nation), it would 
be assigning funding, developing programs and reducing the negative lifestyle 
choices for the top 5 leading causes of death, all of which are non-communicable, 
and related to lifestyle choices (see ABS data). 

An extension to the Emergency Bill will not serve the people, but rather re-emphasise the 
government's wish to control the people. The Queensland Government is in position to 
serve the people, and therefore need to listen to the people. 
 
I can be contacted via telephone or email  
 
Kind regards 
Jenna Luiten 
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